
Dear Richard,

I am sorry for the late reply and I thank you for your efforts and time to absorb all the 
articles by press and express your concise and balanced thoughts and views. Indeed 
architecture is an amalgam of art, science, and humanities, and the difficulty as well as 
beauty of architecture lies there. I admit that people who expect more imaginative and 
explorative aspects finds the Korean Pavilion less stimulating. But we intended it, which 
makes our pavilion unique. As we understand each other better I am happy to start writing
SEOUL with your help.

Da Eun will send you the tax taken from the first payment soon. But the second payment is 
put on hold now, because we have to receive the second portion of fund from ARKO and it 
may take some time, at least a few weeks. Hope you understand this. 

Seoul is already hot and humid, the typical monsoon. 

Best, Sung.


